From: lizmorin

Sent: Sunday, January 10, 2021 1:15 PM

To: Regional Clerk < <u>ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca</u>>

Cc: dave.barrow < dave.barrow@richmondhill.ca >; greg.beros < greg.beros@richmondhill.ca >

Subject: Support for measures to halt spread of Covid-19

To York Regional Council

I fully endorse York Regional Council's ongoing commitment to adhere to public health advice and provincial restrictions aimed at halting the spread of COVID-19. The growing case-loads in York Region, Ontario, Canada and around the world are deeply concerning. Like many residents of York Region, I have family and friends who are vulnerable to COVID due to their age or underlying medical conditions. I have family members who work in the health care sector, including a sister who works as a nurse in a Toronto hospital Intensive Care Unit. It is critical that our health-care system be able to continue to provide care to all those who need it. This is NOT the time to relax measures aimed at protecting people. The promise of wider-spread vaccinations during 2021 brings me hope that the current measures are only temporary.

Please stay the course.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Morin

Richmond Hill ON